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	NEWSLETTER for LIXNAW / IRREMORE / RATHEA  week beginning 4th May 2025.

Fr. Anthony O’Sullivan – Tel: (066)  7132111 or (087) 246 1749.  
E-mail:  lixnaw@dioceseofkerry.ie   




Pray for Eileen Gleasure (nee Harmon), Luton & Garrynagore.  R.I.P.  Funeral in Luton 30th May.
_____________________________

Masses:

Lixnaw:	Saturday, 3rd May at 7.30pm		-  Jim Corridon, Ballyhorgan. (Months Mind).

							-  Paud Galvin, The Village. (Months Mind).

							-  Sheila Walsh, Ahabeg.

Rathea:	Sunday, 4th May at 9.30am			- Edmund Peter Galvin and his parents 
  Jimmy & Cathy, and his aunt Cathy.

- Paul Sweeney, Tournageehy.

Irremore:	Sunday, 4th May at 11.00am		-  Moss Galvin, Mountcoal.

Lixnaw:	Monday, 5th May at 7.30pm		-  Joe Griffin & deceased members of the 
 		   Griffin Family, Coolruane.

Lixnaw:	Wednesday, 7th May at 10.00am. 

Lixnaw:	Saturday, 10th May at 7.30pm		-  Mary & Pat McCarthy, Ahabeg.

[bookmark: _Hlk197095439]Rathea:	Sunday, 11th May at 9.30am.

[bookmark: _Hlk193523102]Irremore:	Sunday, 11th May at 11.00am		-  Nellie & Martin Purtill, Banemore.

Special Collection next weekend in aid of Education of Clergy.
_______________________________________


Parish Office:  The Parish Office is open from 11.00am to 2.00pm on Wednesdays.  

Webcam:  You can join the Mass in Irremore on irremorechurch.com and Lixnaw through www.churchcamlive.ie

[bookmark: _Hlk192258820]First Holy Communion:  Congratulations to the children of Scoil Mhuire de Lourdes, who received their First Holy Communion recently.  Congratulations also, to the families, teachers and all involved.

Rosary:  will be recited every Tuesday during the month of May at the Grotto in Rathea at 7pm.
Rosary for the month of May takes place each Tuesday night at 8pm at Our Lady’s Grotto, Finuge.  All welcome to attend.

March for Life:  Annual March for Life in Dublin on Monday, 5th May.

Colum and Seosamh:  are two young men with non verbal autism.  They spell to communicate.  They have had a prayer ministry for some years now and have a Facebook page called Silent Servants of the Divine Mercy.  They invite people to like the page and send their prayer intentions to them.  They then pray and offer their sufferings for all the prayer intentions.  They also recently started a sodality called Silent Servants of the Divine Mercy Sodality.  The Sodality holds a monthly online prayer meeting on zoom.  The hope is that other people who cannot attend a prayer meeting in person can join them in praying for the intentions of the Silent Servants.  They particularly invite other silent people or people with disabilities.  Everyone is welcome.  The next meeting will be held on Sunday, 11th May at 7pm.  The meeting will be approximately 30 minutes.  Please send a text to 086-413 4847 if you are interested in attending the meeting.  The day before the meeting we will send out a zoom link for the meeting.

Lixnaw Hospice Group:  would like to thank everyone who supported our recent Annual Good Friday Walk and Soup Kitchen Fundraiser, so very generously.  The amount of €1,889.20 was raised for The Kerry Hospice.  Your continued support is so greatly appreciated.

St. Michael’s Fundraising Basketball Camp Registration:  is now open for the 14-17th July in Lixnaw Community Centre.  Contact Tara on (086)  838 6061 for more information, open to all.  Looking forward to a fund week ahead.



Priest on Duty:	Fr. Anthony O’Sullivan, Lixnaw (087)  246 1749.   Emergencies only.
